DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

IN THE MATTER OF:

:
IDA Incorporated, LLC
t/a S&G Wine & Liquors
5421 Georgia Avenue, NW
License #093800
:

Retailer A - License :
Renewal :
Case #18-PRO-00027 :

MONDAY, MAY 14, 2018

+ + + + +

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street N.W., Washington, D.C., Ms. LaVerne Fletcher, Agent, presiding.

1	P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S			
2	10:07 a.r			
3	3 AGENT FLETCHER: Are the parties			
4	present in the matter of S&G Wine? S&G Wine &			
5	5 Liquors, anyone present? You can come forward			
6	for that case. The applicant is on this side and			
7	the protestant is on this side.			
8	Is anyone present from ANC-4D?			
9	MS. ROTH: The protestant.			
10 AGENT FLETCHER: The protestant?				
11	MS. ROTH: Yeah, I'm sorry.			
12	AGENT FLETCHER: That's okay.			
13	MS. ROTH: I'm ANC-4D.			
14	AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. Is anyone			
15	present from the establishment? Is anyone			
16	present from S&G Wine & Liquors? This is Case			
17	No. 18-PRO-00027, IDA Incorporated t/a S&G Wine &			
18	8 Liquors, 5421 Georgia Avenue, N.W., License No.			
19	093800, Retailer Class A License renewal.			
20	The protest issues are adverse impact			
21	on peace, order and quiet.			
22	My name is LaVerne Fletcher. I'm			

1	conducting the Roll Call Hearing as the Board's		
2	Agent.		
3	You are present on behalf of the		
4	establishment?		
5	MS. LEON: Yes.		
6	AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Could you		
7	state your name and spell it for the record,		
8	please?		
9	MS. LEON: Aida Leon, A-I-D-A L-E-O-		
10	N.		
11	AGENT FLETCHER: Did you say A-I-D-A?		
12	MS. LEON: Yeah.		
13	AGENT FLETCHER: And what's the last		
14	name?		
15	MS. LEON: L-E-O-N.		
16	AGENT FLETCHER: N-E-O-N?		
17	MS. LEON: L-E-O-N, Leon.		
18	AGENT FLETCHER: Oh. Ms. Leon, are		
19	you the owner?		
20	MS. LEON: Yes.		
21	AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. Present		
22	on behalf of ANC-4D?		

1	MS. ROTH: My name is Nancy Roth, R-O-		
2	T-H, ANC-4D01, which includes the establishment.		
3	AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you, Ms. Roth.		
4	ANC-4D does have standing as a		
5	protestant.		
6	We need to set a date for a mediation,		
7	Status Hearing and a Protest Hearing. I'll give		
8	you the date for the Status and Protest Hearing		
9	first.		
10	The date for the Status Hearing is		
11	June 20, June 20 at 9:30 a.m. for the Status		
12	Hearing.		
13	The Protest Hearing is set for July		
14	the 18th at 4:30 p.m., July 18 at 4:30 p.m. for		
15	the Protest Hearing.		
16	Ms. Leon, did you put your contact		
17	information on that sheet already? Thank you.		
18	We need to set a date oh, and your		
19	name, sir?		
20	MR. DEMISSIE: Wendim.		
21	AGENT FLETCHER: What is it?		
22	MR. DEMISSIE: W-E-N-D-I-M.		

1	AGENT FLETCHER: W-E-N?
2	MR. DEMISSIE: D, like David, I-M,
3	like Mary.
4	AGENT FLETCHER: Is that the first or
5	last name?
6	MR. DEMISSIE: First name.
7	AGENT FLETCHER: And last name, please?
8	MR. DEMISSIE: Demissie, D-E-M-I-S-S-
9	I-E.
10	AGENT FLETCHER: D-E?
11	MR. DEMISSIE: M-I.
12	AGENT FLETCHER: D-E-M?
13	MR. DEMISSIE: I.
14	AGENT FLETCHER: Uh-huh.
15	MR. DEMISSIE: Double S.
16	AGENT FLETCHER: Uh-huh.
17	MR. DEMISSIE: I-E.
18	AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you very
19	much. And so Ms. Leon, you're going to be the
20	contact person for the applicant in this matter?
21	MS. LEON: Yes.
22	AGENT FLETCHER: And so we got your

1	contact information, so that's sufficient.		
2	MS. LEON: Yes.		
3	AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. We are in		
4	the process of setting a date for a mediation.		
5	I'll give you the next date that is available.		
6	The next available date for mediation is Tuesday,		
7	May 22nd at 9:00		
8	MS. ROTH: 27th or 22nd?		
9	AGENT FLETCHER: 22nd, 2-2. May 22nd.		
10	MS. ROTH: What time?		
11	AGENT FLETCHER: Any time between 9:00		
12	and 1:00. It can be 9:00, 9:30, 10:00, 10:30?		
13	MS. ROTH: Okay.		
14	AGENT FLETCHER: 11:00, 11:30.		
15	MS. ROTH: The 22nd is a Tuesday, a		
16	week from today. I mean, from tomorrow. I'm		
17	good with that. Do you want to go in the morning?		
18	MS. LEON: Yes.		
19	MS. ROTH: Is the morning good or		
20	MR. DEMISSIE: That's fine.		
21	MS. ROTH: Okay.		
22	MR. DEMISSIE: Whatever works for you.		

1	MS. ROTH: What's the
2	AGENT FLETCHER: 9:00, 9:30.
3	MS. LEON: 9:20.
4	MR. DEMISSIE: So is that the one we
5	need to have our attorney to come with us?
6	AGENT FLETCHER: That's your choice.
7	It's optional along the way. It's not a
8	requirement, but it's up to you.
9	MR. DEMISSIE: Okay.
10	MS. ROTH: All right.
11	MR. DEMISSIE: So I think we have to
12	raise time, too, because
13	AGENT FLETCHER: So you at the
14	point of mediation is where you attempt to
15	negotiate a settlement agreement.
16	MR. DEMISSIE: Oh, so
17	AGENT FLETCHER: So it's
18	MR. DEMISSIE: we may not need our
19	attorney to come with us.
20	AGENT FLETCHER: I'm sorry, what was
21	that?
22	MR. DEMISSIE: So at that point, we

1	may not need our attorney to come with us.			
2	AGENT FLETCHER: It's your choice.			
3	MR. DEMISSIE: Okay.			
4	MS. ROTH: Okay. So she was hoping			
5	10:00. Is that available, ma'am?			
6	AGENT FLETCHER: I'm sorry, Mr. Roth,			
7	what was that?			
8	MS. ROTH: 10:00 on			
9	AGENT FLETCHER: 10:00 would be good.			
10	MS. ROTH: Okay.			
11	AGENT FLETCHER: On the 22nd, 10:00?			
12	MS. ROTH: Yes, ma'am. Okay. So			
13	that's mediation. Great. Thank you.			
14	AGENT FLETCHER: Mediation is set for			
15	10:00 on Tuesday, May 22nd.			
16	Any questions at all?			
17	MS. ROTH: No.			
18	AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you for coming.			
19	The Roll Call Hearing is concluded. Thank you.			
20	MS. ROTH: Thank you.			
21	(Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing was			
22	concluded at 10:13 a.m.)			

<u></u>	1	1	1
A	establishment 2:15 3:4	M-I 5:11	Retailer 1:11 2:19
A-I-D-A 3:9,11	4:2	ma'am 8:5,12	right 7:10
a.m 2:2 4:11 8:22		Mary 5:3	Roll 1:5 3:1 8:19,21
adverse 2:20	F	matter 1:8 2:4 5:20	Room 1:17
Agent 1:18 2:3,10,12,14	fine 6:20	mean 6:16	Roth 2:9,11,13 4:1,1,3
3:2,6,11,13,16,18,21	first 4:9 5:4,6	mediation 4:6 6:4,6	6:8,10,13,15,19,21
4:3,21 5:1,4,7,10,12	Fletcher 1:18 2:3,10,12	7:14 8:13,14	7:1,10 8:4,6,8,10,12
5:14,16,18,22 6:3,9	2:14,22 3:6,11,13,16	met 1:17	8:17,20
6:11,14 7:2,6,13,17	3:18,21 4:3,21 5:1,4,7	MONDAY 1:14	
7:20 8:2,6,9,11,14,18	5:10,12,14,16,18,22	morning 6:17,19	S
agreement 7:15	6:3,9,11,14 7:2,6,13		S 5:15
Aida 3:9	7:17,20 8:2,6,9,11,14	N	S&G 1:9 2:4,4,16,17
Alcoholic 1:3,16,17	8:18	N 3:10	set 4:6,13,18 8:14
ANC-4D 2:8,13 3:22 4:4	forward 2:5	N-E-O-N 3:16	setting 6:4
ANC-4D01 4:2		N.W 1:17 2:18	settlement 7:15
applicant 2:6 5:20	G	name 2:22 3:7,14 4:1	sheet 4:17
attempt 7:14	Georgia 1:10 2:18	4:19 5:5,6,7	side 2:6,7
attorney 7:5,19 8:1	give 4:7 6:5	Nancy 4:1	sir 4:19
available 6:5,6 8:5	go 6:17	need 4:6,18 7:5,18 8:1	sorry 2:11 7:20 8:6
Avenue 1:10 2:18	going 5:19	negotiate 7:15	spell 3:7
	good 6:17,19 8:9	NW 1:10	standing 4:4
B	Great 8:13		state 3:7
behalf 3:3,22		0	Status 4:7,8,10,11
Beverage 1:3,16,17	<u>H</u>	oh 3:18 4:18 7:16	Street 1:17
Board 1:3,16	Hearing 1:5,17 3:1 4:7	okay 2:12 3:6 5:18 6:13	sufficient 6:1
Board's 3:1	4:7,8,10,12,13,15	6:21 7:9 8:3,4,10,12	
Building 1:17	8:19,21	optional 7:7	
	hoping 8:4	order 2:21	T-H 4:2
C		owner 3:19	t/a 1:9 2:17
Call 1:5 3:1 8:19,21	LE 5:0.47	P	Thank 2:14 3:21 4:3,17
case 1:12 2:6,16	I-E 5:9,17		5:18 6:3 8:13,18,19
choice 7:6 8:2	I-M 5:2	P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S 2:1	8:20
Class 2:19	IDA 1:9 2:17	p.m 4:14,14	think 7:11 time 6:10,11 7:12
COLUMBIA 1:1	impact 2:20 includes 4:2	parties 2:3	today 6:16
come 2:5 7:5,19 8:1	Incorporated 1:9 2:17	peace 2:21	tomorrow 6:16
coming 8:18	information 4:17 6:1	person 5:20	Tuesday 6:6,15 8:15
concluded 8:19,22	issues 2:20	please 3:8 5:7	1 uesuay 0.0, 13 0.13
conducting 3:1	155065 2.20	point 7:14,22	U
contact 4:16 5:20 6:1	J	present 2:4,5,8,15,16	Uh-huh 5:14,16
Control 1:3,16,17	July 4:13,14	3:3,21	21.1.2.1.3.1.1,13
	June 4:11,11	presiding 1:18	V
D 5:2		process 6:4	
D-E 5:10	K	protest 2:20 4:7,8,13,15	W
D-E-M 5:12		protestant 2:7,9,10 4:5	W-E-N 5:1
D-E-M-I-S-S- 5:8	L	put 4:16	W-E-N-D-I-M 4:22
D.C 1:18	L-E-O- 3:9		want 6:17
date 4:6,8,10,18 6:4,5,6	L-E-O-N 3:15,17	Q	Washington 1:18
David 5:2	LaVerne 1:18 2:22	questions 8:16	way 7:7
Demissie 4:20,22 5:2,6	Leon 3:5,9,9,12,15,17	quiet 2:21	week 6:16
5:8,8,11,13,15,17	3:17,18,20 4:16 5:19		Wendim 4:20
6:20,22 7:4,9,11,16	5:21 6:2,18 7:3	R	Wine 1:9 2:4,4,16,17
7:18,22 8:3	License 1:10,11 2:18	R-O- 4:1	works 6:22
DISTRICT 1:1	2:19	raise 7:12	
Double 5:15	Liquors 1:9 2:5,16,18	record 3:7	X
	LLC 1:9	Reeves 1:17	Υ
E		renewal 1:11 2:19	
	IVI	requirement 7:8	Yeah 2:11 3:12
II	1	1	I

10:07 2:2 10:13 8:22 10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 114 11:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 22-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
0 093800 1:10 2:19 1 1:00 6:12 10:00 6:12 8:5,8,9,11,15 10:07 2:2 10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:4 1:14 14th 1:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 22-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2	7
1 1:00 6:12 10:00 6:12 8:5,8,9,11,15 10:07 2:2 10:30 6:12 11:30 6:12 11:30 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:30 6:14 12:30 8:14 13:30 8:14 14:30 8:14 15:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 16:30 8:31 17 18:30 8:31 18:31 18:31 18:31 18:31 18:31 18:31 18:31 38 38 49 49 41:30 4:14,14 55 5421 1:10 2:18 69 99:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 99:20 7:3	
1:00 6:12 10:00 6:12 8:5,8,9,11,15 10:07 2:2 10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:4 14:14 14th 1:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 2 2-2 6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
1:00 6:12 10:00 6:12 10:00 6:12 8:5,8,9,11,15 10:07 2:2 10:13 8:22 10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 14 1:14 14 1:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 22-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	093800 1:10 2:19
1:00 6:12 10:00 6:12 10:00 6:12 10:07 2:2 10:13 8:22 10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 14 11:4 14 11:4 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 22 2-2-6:9 200 4:11,11 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	1
10:00 6:12 8:5,8,9,11,15 10:07 2:2 10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 14 1:14 14th 1:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 22 2-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
10:13 8:22 10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 14 1:14 14th 1:17 18t 4:14 22:26:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	10:00 6:12 8:5,8,9,11,15
10:30 6:12 11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 14 1:14 14th 1:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 2 2-2-2 6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	10:07 2:2
11:00 6:14 11:30 6:14 11:14 11:14 11:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 2 2-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
11:30 6:14 14 11:14 14th 1:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 2 2-2-2 6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
14th 1:17 18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 2 2-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	11:30 6:14
18 4:14 18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 22 2-2 6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	14 1:14
18-PRO-00027 1:12 2:17 18th 4:14 2 2-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
2:17 18th 4:14 2 2-2-6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
2 2-2-6:9 20 4:11,111 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	2:17
2-2 6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	18th 4:14
2-2 6:9 20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
20 4:11,11 2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
2000 1:17 2018 1:14 22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	2000 1:17
8:15 27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
27th 6:8 3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	22nd 6:7,8,9,9,15 8:11 8:15
3 4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	27th 6:8
4 4:30 4:14,14 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
4:30 4:14,14 5 5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	3
5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	4
5 5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	4:30 4:14,14
5421 1:10 2:18 6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
6 7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
7 8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	6
8 9 9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	7
9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	8
9:00 6:7,11,12 7:2 9:20 7:3	
9:20 7:3	
9:30 4:11 6:12 7:2	9:20 7:3
	9:30 4:11 6:12 7:2

<u>C E R T I F I C A T E</u>

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: IDA Incorporated, LLC

Before: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

Date: 05-14-2018

Place: Washington, DC

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

Court Reporter

Mac Nous &